Draft Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 22 February 2008
Present:  Beaver, Goodrich, Mihalopoulos, Mowafy, Orf, Sanford, Siles, Yang.  Excused: Ferrarini.
Mowafy called the meeting to order at 3:10 p.m. without a quorum.  There were no chair or secretary reports.

Executive Director’s report:  Japanese Consul has postponed trip to NMU to April 10, at which time there will be a Japanese film festival on campus (films courtesy of the Consulate).  The Visiting Scholar Series continues to be well attended; the latest visitor was Willie Clark (Criminal Justice) from South Africa, who lectured in ten classes and whose public presentation was attended by approximately 80 people.  NMU will participate in the 3rd Annual Institute of International Education (IIE) Best Practices Conference at the United Nations March 13th, represented by Siles and Goodrich.  President Wong has been invited to apply for an American Council of Educators (ACE) regarding diversity and multicultural relationships between international and domestic programs, which will involve 25 institutions, in June.  Current grant proposals for faculty and student exchanges are moving along well.
Other business:  At 3:35, a quorum was established and we adopted the agenda and minutes of the last meeting (revised).  We then discussed and approved a proposal to slightly revise (underlined part) the official description of COI at the Senate’s discretion:

The Committee on Internationalization (COI) is a standing subcommittee of the Northern Michigan University Senate.  It advises the Senate about policies that address internationalization at NMU, thereby supporting faculty, student, staff, and administrator efforts to internationalize the curriculum and campus community.  This helps to position NMU as an institution whose graduates demonstrate a knowledge base that encompasses a global perspective and a strong sense of global community.

We also discussed possible questions for the Department Heads survey, subject to the AAVP’s consent, and approved a set of three questions:

1. Is your department currently developing any programs or individual courses that (a) involve the participation of non-U.S.A. institutions, faculty, or students, or (b) include foreign study?  If so, please attach a copy of the proposal or brief description.

2. Please identify any frustrations you have had with the current system in place for study abroad programs, and any recommendations you have to avoid some of the frustrations you have encountered. 

3. What initiatives would you most like to see as a part of the effort of the university to internationalize?
Finally, we discussed the implications of the survey questions, noting that while we are making good progress at providing a structure and specific programs, we still need to attract students to international experiences -- emphasizing the advantages to ordinarily discipline-oriented programs -- and to provide financial support mechanisms for study abroad.  Possibilities included greater openness of majors to cognate courses, team teaching, and attracting sufficient enrollment to run advertised FLSA courses.  We adjourned shortly after 4 p.m.

Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary
